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AAPAC Meeting Minutes
February 10, 2008
JJR Building Conference Room
Next Meeting:  March 10, 4:30 p.m. at City Council Chambers
Members Present:  Margaret Parker (Chair), Connie Brown, Marsha Chamberlin, Jim Curtis, Cathy Gendron, Jim Kern, Elaine Sims, and Cheryl Zuellig
Others:  Katherine Talcott, Ann Arbor Public Art Administrator; Jean Borger, Administrative Coordinator; Mary Morgan, Ann Arbor Chronicle; Mary Thiefels, Community-Based Projects Committee
Meeting called to order at 4:35 p.m.
Minutes:

Minutes from previous meeting were approved unanimously.
Update from Chair: 

The commission welcomed Katherine Talcott as the new Public Art Administrator and Connie Brown and Cheryl Zuellig as new members of the Commission.  Margaret reminded commissioners that the Penny Stamps Lecture featuring Anne Pasternac from Creative Time, co-hosted by AAPAC, would be held on February 12 at 5 p.m. at the Michigan Theater.  
Action: Katherine, Connie, and Cheryl to send bios and photos to Jean.
Update from Administrative Coordinator:

Jean worked 43 hours as Administrative Coordinator this month and 3 hours on the art inventory.  She submitted a spreadsheet with 08/09 expenses to date, along with City spreadsheets tracking expenditures from individual Percent for Art accounts.  Jean also reported on art inventory progress.  Jean met with Kate McKelvey, intern for the inventory, and Kate plans to have 75 pieces entered into the database by the end of February.  
Committees:

1. Municipal Center Public Art Task Force—Margaret reported that City Council approved the Municipal Center project on February 2.  The vote on the Dreiseitl contract is now set for February 17.  According to the contract, Dreiseitl will receive an initial payment for the following: a detailed drawing or maquette; extensive studies in plumbing, structural engineering, and installation; and an engineer’s drawing.   Commissioners noted that, while Dreiseitl’s fee for this initial phase of the work was substantial, the artwork in question is highly complex, with substantial structural implications for the overall integrity of the building.  Commissioners also noted that the drawings and plans that will be submitted are labor-intensive to produce.  Some commissioners felt that an intermediate review stage, allowing architects on the project and the Task Force to sign off on early ideas, should be added to the process as a safeguard.  Margaret agreed to ask City representatives whether such a step would be possible.  Margaret also noted that the contract negotiation process is handled by the City and not by AAPAC.  Katherine noted that Dreiseitl’s fee request is typical for an artist of his caliber and standing.  She also noted that it will be important for AAPAC to create a standard process for decision-making on future projects.  Commissioners agreed that the Municipal Center, as AAPAC’s first project but also as a project with a tight timeline, will be a learning experience that will allow it to create effective policy and to improve its process going forward.  Commissioners asked to review a copy of the Dreiseitl contract.
Action: Katherine to forward a copy of the Dreiseitl contract to the Commission.  Commissioners to review and send feedback.
2. Community Based-Projects Committee—Commissioners discussed the role of this committee in helping to gather proposals and vet them to see whether they are worthy of review by AAPAC.  The committee will also play a role in helping to facilitate community-based projects.  
Action: Jim Curtis to bring to each AAPAC meeting a concise list of all open or proposed projects including a one-line description of the project, as well as any forms that have been submitted.
Jim also gave the following updates:
Facilitating Community-Based Projects
The committee needs to put a system/software in place that will allow it to share materials with the full Commission and respond to inquiries and proposals from the public in a timely fashion.  
SoundFall
This project has been tabled pending further development of aesthetic and technical/maintenance plans.  
Skate Park
Skate Park organizers are interested in applying to AAPAC to fund art at the site, but they are still in the preliminary stages of raising money to fund construction of the park.  They will be presenting to the Community-Based Projects Committee next month.
Village Green

This project is currently tabled pending a final decision on whether construction will move forward.
Mosaic Project

Project funders are still considering implementing this project on City property.  The committee has asked them to propose a site for the project and then to make a formal presentation.
Ecological Center Waste Management Project

This is a new project that would be done in collaboration with an organization called SNAP.  It might be similar to Bob Dascola’s Fire Up Downtown project.
Washington and Fifth Mural
Magellan Properties would like to do a mural on the southwest corner of Washington and Fifth.  The project raises the question of whether AAPAC has any control over a private sector public art project.
Historical Marker Project

The committee plans to write a letter to Ray Detter who oversees this project to ensure collaboration with AAPAC in planning future sites for markers and public art.  Those working on the Historical Marker Project also have plans for freestanding sculptural figures.  Commissioners felt that such sculptures would be different in kind from historical markers and might require some form of review by AAPAC.

Film Walk Project


Mary Thiefels distributed a proposal for a Film Walk mural in the alley next to the Michigan Theater.

3. Sites and Projects Committee—Cathy reported that the committee had met once and will meet again on February 16 at 5:30 p.m.  They are in the process of taking a look at the Ann Arbor area and identifying gateways to the city and areas that provide good opportunities for public art.  She noted that the committee plans to work carefully with City planning and development functions in everything that it does.  
While the committee will generate and update a list of site and project priorities for each AAPAC meeting, it also plans to stay open to new projects and ideas on an ongoing basis.  Katherine noted the importance of seeking out new projects of exceptionally high quality.  Cheryl noted that AAPAC should establish clear criteria to be used in setting site and project priorities and volunteered to draft these criteria.
Action: Jean/Katherine to check with City to see whether the committee might use an overview map/digital database from the City so that it can have all possible parcels within its purview.
Action: Cathy to work with Sites and Projects Committee to create a numbered list of possible sites and projects to be presented to AAPAC at its monthly meeting.  

Action: Cheryl to draft criteria for prioritizing sites and projects.
4. Preservation—The Commission tabled discussion of the Arch rededication but plans to select a date for this event at next month’s meeting.  Margaret also noted that the mosaics at the Fourth and Washington parking structure are in need of repair (this was pointed out to her by one of the primary donors for the project).  Commissioners briefly discussed whether to restore the mosaics, remove them, or possibly cast a section of them in bronze.  Elaine volunteered to work with Margaret to come up with a recommendation on how to proceed.
Action: Elaine and Margaret to meet to discuss preservation of the Fourth and Washington mosaics.
5. Publicity—Commissioners discussed ways to do a better job explaining to the public how Percent for Art funding works.  They felt it was important to:
· address whether public art funding is taking money away from other things and whether it is part of contingency funding for a given project
· address why public art is important, possibly through a blog and/or website FAQs 
· present a given project to the public as an example and lay out various expenses, with public art listed as one of many
· note that AAPAC also 1) raises public art funds from other sources in addition to the Percent for Art, 2) encourages donations of art from the private sector, 3) maintains public art in the city, and 4) encourages community-based projects
Commissioners also noted the importance of setting up clear procedures for review and decision-making processes, as well as a policy on Michigan artists.
New Business:

1. AAPAC Bylaws—Margaret distributed a draft of the AAPAC Bylaws for Commissioners to review.

Action: Commissioners to read bylaws in preparation for discussion at next AAPAC meeting.
2. Document Sharing—Marsha noted that AAPAC needs a space for sharing files and volunteered to set AAPAC up to use Google Docs.    
Action: Marsha to set up Google Docs and email commissioners with access information.
Action: Jean to post Task Force minutes to Google Docs once Marsha has set up the account.
3. Golden Paintbrush Nominations—Margaret announced that Commissioners should be thinking about nominating public art projects for the Golden Paintbrush award.  The final vote will take place in two months.  Margaret nominated the new mosaic panels at the Matthaei Botanical Gardens.
Action: Commissioners to bring Golden Paintbrush nominations to the next AAPAC meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.



—Minutes submitted by Jean Borger
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